
DU PAGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT 13
BOARD OF EDUCATION

Bloomingdale, Illinois
Regular Meeting      March 27, 2023

FOR ACTION

Subject: Approval of Intergovernmental Agreement with the DuPage
State’s Attorney’s Office and the DuPage Regional Office of
Education.

Earlier this school year, DuPage school districts were brought together to try to
establish a common language between schools and law enforcement to be used
in crisis events, should they happen. This led to the development of many
changes, including the attached intergovernmental agreement. The IGA
provides for the development and implementation of crisis management training
and response programs, with several key elements:

• The initial cost of participation is $250 per school year with a cap of $400
per year.

• A participant’s decision to provide assistance in response to a request
from another participant is discretionary and voluntary on a case-by-case basis.

• The IGA will be administered by the Regional Superintendent, with
assistance from an advisory panel of superintendents and the State’s Attorney’s
office, at no cost to the participants except for the annual fee.

• Each participant will provide its own insurance and will be responsible for
the cost of its staff, facilities and equipment involved in providing assistance, but
will not be liable to other participants.

• Withdrawal from the IGA is permitted on at least 60 days’ notice effective
at the end of any school year.

• The IGA does not replace or limit a participant’s crisis management
agreements with local police, fire or other agencies.

• A participant’s staff members are not permitted to act as first responders.

• The IGA will become effective when at least 10 Boards of
Education/Cooperatives approve the IGA



DU PAGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT 13
BOARD OF EDUCATION

Bloomingdale, Illinois
Regular Meeting      March 27, 2023

FOR ACTION (Continued)

Subject: Approval of Intergovernmental Agreement with the DuPage
State’s Attorney’s Office and the DuPage Regional Office of
Education.

This agreement has been reviewed by the District’s attorneys.

It is my recommendation to the Board to approve the intergovernmental
agreement with the DuPage State’s Attorney’s Office and the DuPage Regional
Office of Education, as presented.

Recommendation: The Board approve the intergovernmental agreement with
the DuPage State’s Attorney’s Office and the DuPage Regional Office of
Education, as presented.


